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BY EMAIL  
 
February 5, 2020 
 
Oana Stefan 
Brantford Power Inc. 
84 Market Street, Box 308 
Brantford, ON  N3T 5N8 
ostefan@brantford.ca 
 
Dan Molon 
Energy+ Inc. 
1500 Bishop Street 
P.O. Box 1060 
Cambridge, ON  N1R 5X6 
dmolon@energyplus.ca 
 
 
Dear Ms. Stefan and Mr. Molon:  
 
Re: Brantford Power Inc. (Brantford Power) 

Application for Rates 
OEB File Number EB-2019-0022 
 
-And- 
 
Energy+ Inc. (Energy+) 
Application for Rates 
OEB File Number EB-2019-0031 

 
The Ontario Energy Board (OEB) issued a Rate Order in the above-noted proceedings 
on January 23, 2020. On January 30, 2020, Brantford Power and Energy+ each 
contacted the OEB separately and noted that their respective Tariff of Rates and 
Charges issued on January 23, 2020 requires a correction. 
 
Both Brantford Power and Energy+ noted that the “Notice of switch letter charge, per 
letter” under Retail Service Charges did not reflect an inflationary adjustment as 
approved by the OEB in a prior Decision and Order issued on November 28, 2019.1 
                                                           
1 EB-2019-0280, Decision and Rate Order, November 28, 2019 
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The correct service charge, for both Brantford Power and Energy+, should be listed as 
follows: 
 

Notice of switch letter charge, per letter (unless the distributor has opted out of 
applying the charge as per the Ontario Energy Board’s Decision and Order EB-
2015-0304, issued on February 14, 2019)  $2.04 

 
The Order, as originally issued, stated: 
 

Notice of switch letter charge, per letter (unless the distributor has opted out of 
applying the charge as per the Ontario Energy Board’s Decision and Order EB-
2015-0304, issued on February 14, 2019)  $2.00 

 
The inflationary increase to the “Notice of switch letter charge, per letter” was approved 
as part of inflationary adjustments for energy retailer services charges for all electricity 
distributors in the Decision and Rate Order issued by the OEB on November 28, 2019. 
The Partial Decisions and Rate Orders issued on January 2, 2020 on the IRM elements 
of Brantford Power’s and Energy+’s applications referred to the November 28, 2019 
Decision and Rate Order and noted that no further approvals are required to continue to 
include the inflation adjusted Retail Service Charges on a distributor’s Tariff of Rates 
and Charges. 
 
The OEB has already approved the inflationary adjustment to Brantford Power’s and 
Energy+’s “Notice of switch letter charge, per letter.” As such, the OEB considers the 
error a typographical error. The OEB has corrected the errors pursuant to its powers 
under Rule 41.02 of the OEB’s Rules of Practice and Procedure, which states that the 
OEB may at any time, without notice or a hearing of any kind, correct a typographical 
error, error of calculation or similar error made in its orders or decisions.  
 
The corrected versions of the Tariffs are attached and supersede the versions attached 
as Schedule A and Schedule B to the Final Rate Order. 
 
Yours Truly, 
 
Original signed by 
 
Christine E. Long 
Registrar and Board Secretary 
 


